

# Meeting Minutes May 24<sup>th</sup>, 2018 7:00 PM Town of Hanover

The following minutes are from the Sylvester School Redevelopment Committee meeting held on Thursday May 24<sup>th</sup>, 2018 in Hanover Town Hall.

### **Sylvester School Redevelopment Committee Meeting Attendees:**

Present: Joseph Rull. Joan Port-Farwell, John Galluzzo, Tom Raab

Absent: Dave Delaney, Doug Thomson, Andrea Sweeney

Joseph Rull, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Joe updated the committee about the recent site visit noting that one potential developer toured the facility with representatives from his company.

The committee reviewed the following questions that have been submitted by interested developers:

1. When were the windows replaced?

Tom Raab brought a copy of the Project Manual for Sylvester School Window Replacement dated March 2, 2007. Joe will give Michaela the manual and she will ultimately return to Tom Raab

#### 2. What happens to the playground?

Tom Raab stated the existing Sylvester School playground would not be used by students in the new school as a new playground would be constructed near the Center School. The school department has no plans for this playground and it is assumed the playground will be turned over to the town by the school committee along with the Sylvester School building.

## 3. Are two bedrooms possible?

The consensus of the committee is there appears to be no reason to exclude two bedroom units.

## 4. Someone requested the plans for the Center School

The committee suggested Michaela request a copy from Dan Pallotta and contact Tom Raab if she has any difficulties with this request

Joan Port Farwell made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Tom Raab seconded the motion. All others voted in favor.

The meeting adjourned at 7:20 PM